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Audubon Society of Kalamazoo
Annual Meeting Minutes – May 20, 2024
Board Members Present: Donna Keller, Nate Strong, Pam Jackson, and Gail Walter
Board Members Absent: Susan Schneider, and Dave Lemberg
ASK Members Present: Approximately 20
Donna called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM. 
1. Call to Order – Donna 
2. Approval of Minutes from the 2023 Annual Meeting – Pam 
a. Joyce Leppard made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, Sharon Surna seconded and the membership approved unanimously. 
3. Shana Ramsay, Wolf Lake State Fish Hatchery
a. Shana spoke on the positive and somewhat “symbiotic” relationship between ASK and WLSFH. She shared the success the hatchery is seeing from the Beginning Birding Walks and thanked ASK, and especially board member Susan Schneider for organizing and leading the program. Shana also thanked ASK for the grant given last year to replace the bird observation deck identification signage. 
4. Beginning Birding Walks - Donna
a. These walks have been a huge success. There have been between 30-50 attendees for each walk. A heartfelt thanks to our BBW leader, board member Susan Schneider, and the 10 volunteer leaders who lend their time monthly to help lead the walks. 
b. ASK has seen some new members as a result of the walks. 
5. Other Field Trips & Bird Walks - Donna
a. Our other field trips are also very popular. Thank you to our amazing organizers and leaders: Kent Martin and Susan Creager. They planned and executed 12 field trips over the past 9 months. 
b. Kent and Susan have strived to plan some of the walks accessible via bus so more community members can attend. (examples include Upjohn Park and Spring Valley Park.
6. Presentations - Donna
a. Another part of ASK’s outreach is volunteer-led educational presentations. This year Donna Keller, Gail Walter, and Joyce Leppard spent countless hours preparing and giving presentations to our community. Thank you!
7. Community Outreach & Tabling Events - Donna
a. ASK participates in and displays information at numerous community events. This year our amazing group of volunteers participated in 8 events. Again, thank you to everyone who lent a hand and a voice for the organization. 
b. An extra thanks goes to Gail Walter and her husband Tom for updating ASK’s Bird Matching Game. 
c. This group is always looking for volunteers!
8. Education Programs – Donna
a. Russ Schipper spends oodles of hours working with children in the classroom on behalf of ASK. Again, another volunteer who goes above and beyond with a focus on the most impressionable, our school children. Thank you, Russ!
9. Education Grants – Donna & Nate
a. The funding for ASK’s education grants comes from a bequest given to ASK nine years ago. It was decided by the board at the time to use the money, and its earnings, to fund education grants. 
b. In the 2023-2024 fiscal year, ASK gave out 10 education grants for a total of $9,250! These grants impacted 60 classes and 1,800 students! Thank you to board member, Ilse Gebhard, for her work on organizing, communicating, and tracking the education grants over the past 9 years!
c. Grantees include:
i. 12th St Elementary - $393.75
ii. Arcadia Elementary - $1000.00
iii. Academically Talented Program (KPS) - $1,000.00
iv. Angling Road Elementary - $300
v. Northglade Elementary - $1,000.00
vi. Mattawan Middle School - $1,000.00
vii. Mattawan Later Elementary - $500.00
viii. Mattawan Later Elementary - $2,663.80
ix. Mattawan Later Elementary - $593.40
x. Tobey Elementary - $800.00
10. Birdathon – Kent Martin
a. Once again, our Birdathon team was successful with a total species count of 116! The team consisted of Kent Martin, Joanna Sblendorio, and Donna Keller; they raised $2,875. 
b. The highest count was 140 species, and the best spot for our team was Warren Dunes. 
11. Approval of the Board Member Slate for the 2024-2025 Fiscal Year - Donna
a. A motion was made by Nate to waive the requirement for a board member to be an ASK member for one year. Susan Creager seconded the motion, the membership was approved unanimously.  
b. A motion was made by Joyce Leppard to accept the slate (listed below) and presented at the meeting, Kent Martin seconded the motion, and the membership approved unanimously:
i. President - Donna Keller 
ii. Vice President - Gail Walter
iii. Secretary – Pam Jackson
iv. Treasurer – Nate Strong
v. At Large Board Members – Dave Lemberg, Susan Schneider, Jan Shillito, and Bela Ballez
12. ASK Needs - Donna
a. ASK is continuing to ask for membership involvement by volunteering to help as a member of the board or one of our committees. The following positions need to be filled.
i. Treasurer (Nate would like to train someone new during the 2024-2025 fiscal year) 
ii. Outreach Committee Chair and Committee Members
iii. DEI Committee Members
iv. Peregrine Patrol Volunteers (approx. 6/3-6/12) Parking is paid by ASK. 
13. Upcoming Field Trips – Donna
a. 5/25 – Allegan State Game Area
b. 5/28 – Weekly Kal-Haven Trail Walks
14. A motion was made to adjourn by Kent Martin, Gail Walter seconded, and the membership approved unanimously.  (The bird walk was canceled due to inclement weather.)

The meeting concluded at 7:09 PM. 
There was a meeting PPT presentation that can be viewed here - 
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